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October 30, 2014 

(11:00 A.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Subcommittee meeting of October 28, 2014 
Topic:  Criteria, Goals and Structure of Neighborhood Organizations
Location:  Committee Room B 1st Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Peggy Sidman (Office of General Counsel), Yvonne Mitchell (Council Research), and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 2:12 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made.  Council Member Gulliford began by discussing the establishment of an ordinance that regulates rental property within the City. He acknowledged the research conducted by Council Research titled:   Rental Property Inspection Ordinances in Florida.
Roberta Thomas suggested that if there was an ordinance created to regulate rental property. It should apply to owners with four or more properties, include a home inspection paid for by the property owner and have a rewards system whereby owners that maintain their properties, without violations for a specific number of years, would be rewarded. She went on to discuss some of the issues (i.e. drugs, sex offenders) that downgrades her neighborhood and lead to homeowner flight.

The group discussed whether associations could restrict renters within a neighborhood association. Also, whether zoning, use of an overlay and/or establishment of a Community Redevelopment Area (CRA) could be tools used to help address the rental issue.
Council Member Gulliford asked the group for suggestions on structure and standards for establishing a neighborhood association.  Also, how would we show success and replicate it throughout the City? Deborah Green with the Northwest Jacksonville CDC explained that they work with or have helped to establish about 19 neighborhood associations in the northwest area. They meet once a month. They bring in different industries to educate the participants and as a result they have seen their attendance almost tripled. They organize neighborhood events and community participation is rewarded. They have established Standard Operating Procedures and provide training to each neighborhood association on those procedures.
Council Member Crescimbeni asked how are the neighborhood organizations initially created? Deborah Green responded that they hold massive community events and at those meetings they promote the neighborhood association concept. If the community is interested in creating an association, they are guided through the establishment process and mentored for about six months. By that time they are usually able to continue on their own. Council Member Crescimbeni stated that the City should be more proactive in identifying areas that could benefit from a neighborhood association, and then educate the residents of the area on the advantages of creating an association. 
Council Member Gulliford stated he will meet with Elaine Spencer, Chief, Housing and Community Development to discuss proactive measures as it relates to creating neighborhood associations.
Council Member Crescimbeni requested that Council Research amend their research document titled:  Rental Property Inspection Ordinances in Florida to include the following questions: 1) What happens in those locations when someone does not register…what enforcement action do they take? 2) When the cities implemented those programs what kind of response did they get with regard to landlords registering?
Council Member Gulliford adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 2:55 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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